
MOSSYROCK SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING

November 23, 2020
I.    Call to Order   6:07
The council meeting was called to order at approximately 6:07 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser.
II.   Roll Call – 6:07
Present were Mayor Randall Sasser, Treasurer Angeleetta Hartmann, Council Members: Jeff Bellino, Bea Minnear, Shannon Mcarron, Craig Byrum and Teresa Quinlan. 
Mr. Sasser declared a quorum.

III.
Setting of Agenda - 6:08
Mrs. Minnear motioned to set the agenda; Mrs. Mcarron seconded. Question called and passed.
IV.
New Business - 6:08
A.
Levy Certification for 2021
B.
Resolution 2020-11   Levy setting for 2021

Mrs. Hartmann explained about the levy tax increases we get from the county and what our options were this year. The amount of taxes received last year were $68,527.78, if we were to take the 1% levy increase, that would give us an extra $681.64. Our levy requested for next year would be $69,900 approximately. If we choose not to receive the 1% levy increase and leave it for next year or bank it, our receipts should be right around $69,000.
Mr. Sasser said we have done this in the past years as far as banking it, let it build up and then take it. That would be his recommendation would be not to take it.

A question from the audience was if we were going to raise their taxes and Mr. Sasser said no.

Mr. Mahitka, who lives on Godfrey, asked about his taxes and is questioning what the city is receiving. Mrs. Hartmann tried to explain how the taxes are received and she will follow up and find out from the county how the taxes are received. Discussion followed. 
Mr. Byrum asked how the taxes were assessed on the new construction and how that is included in the property taxes. Mr. Sasser said he believes it is all on the property owner or who owns the lot. More discussion followed. 

Mr. Sasser then read the information from the levy certification in hopes that this would answer some questions. Discussion followed.
Mr. Sasser asked if this had to be done by the end of the year, Mrs. Hartmann said by the end of the month. Mr. Sasser said he would like more clarification, Mr. Byrum agreed. Mr. Bellino said he thought that they had already decided to bank the 1% anyways. Mrs. Mcarron said that we are allotted to take the one percent, it is just the decision to take the one percent or bank it. A resident then commented that all the city had to do was send a letter indicating that they have the right to increase the levy tax and just do it and Mrs. Mcarron said that was not true. Mr. Bellino said it is not the city anyway, it is the state and the county. More discussion followed.
It was asked what the money was used for and Mr. Sasser said it was used for the general fund and operations. Mrs. Hartmann said it is also used to pay our insurance and law enforcement under our contract with the City of Morton.
Mr. Bellino motioned that we go ahead and bank the one percent of the levy and Mr. Byrum seconded. Question called, majority voted aye, one descension, Mrs. Mcarron. Motion passed.

C.
Utility Rates

Mr. Sasser brought up at our last meeting that on January 1, normally there is a rate increase on water and sewer of 5%. His recommendation, we as a city, as a council, look at not doing that this year. Or reducing it by some number. Information had been passed out to the council members as to what the income was off of water and sewer. It is important to look at this year, the economy and people's jobs, try to give something back. Things are tight right now. He would like to look at both C and D on the agenda at the same time in this discussion before taking it to council. His recommendation is that we do a freeze on the office and we are going after the union to see if we can do a freeze on theirs wages also.
Mr. Bellino asked what the agreement was in the office? Mr. Sasser said the office usually follows whatever the union contract is. It is 3% and the COLA is 3%. This year though the COLA is at .09%. Mr. Bellino asked that if it is just the office and not the union, will it save us anything? Mr. Sasser said it saves us about $2,700 a year. This is about 4% and that is his recommendation. Mr. Bellino asked if it was everyone and Mr. Sasser said there is union and office staff. There are five all together, three union and two office staff. Mr. Bellino asked if the $2,700 savings if it was just office staff. Yes, office staff only. Mr. Sasser said that at this point that is the only thing he has the power to do. Mrs. Mcarron then asked if we were reaching out to the union to possibly freeze their pay as well, Mr. Sasser said absolutely. Mrs. Hartmann said that the attorney said that because of how the contract is worded, they would get the 3% raise, but the COLA would drop to the .09%. Mrs. Mcarron asked if the budget she has is going into next year and Mrs. Hartmann said yes. Discussion followed. Mr. Sasser said that we would talk to the union to see if we could negotiate a reduction in the yearly raises and if not we would have to look at laying one employee off. Mr. Bellino said that he thought that this is what we had discussed before. More discussion.

Back to the utility rates, Mr. Sasser's recommendation is that we look at doing something different with the utility rates. Instead of doing the 5% on January 1, let's take that down and it will be up to the council to decide what they want to do. Mr. Bellino asked what the 5% equate to in dollar wise on average. Mrs. Hartmann said approximately $26,431 between the water and sewer, this is above what we are getting right now. Discussion followed. Mr. Sasser recommended that we not take any increases for this year, no 5% increase on either the sewer or water rates. Mrs. Mcarron just wanted clarification on what was being asked. More discussion.
The rates would be reevaluated for 2022.

Mr. Byrum motioned to hold back the 5% increase on the water and sewer for this year. Mrs. Mcarron seconded. Discussion was called for. The motion is to not apply the 5% in January for one year. Question called; motion passed.

D.
Personnel Pay

Mr. Sasser said he wanted to bring this out on the table, nothing has to be done tonight. He is just letting the council know what his thought processes here are and what direction he is leaning toward. Mr. Bellino asked if that $2,700 a year going to break the bank? Mr. Sasser said no, but it definitely sends a message. He said that if he is going to go to the union, and ask them to give, he needs to show what other measures he has done. He said when it comes time to do something, it is strictly on his shoulders.
E.
GMA Scope

Mrs. Hartmann then asked everyone to look at the information regarding the Scope of Work. She explained that this was for the Department of Ecology and Department of Commerce and other entities to understand what we are planning to do to get our Growth Management brought up to date and done within six months. The project timeline is on the back. 
The participation plan was gone through with the attorney and Mrs. Hartmann and she explained what changes had been made in the highlighted sections. Mrs. Hartmann also explained that the old GMA and the current one being worked on is on the city's website for people to review if they would like to. Mr. Bellino said that our website leaves a little to be desired and Mrs. Hartmann asked if he had looked at it lately. She has been working with our IT department and it has been updated with our council meetings and a calendar of what is going on and will have the information regarding our survey and other information added. Mrs. Hartmann continued to explain the information.

Then Mrs. Hartmann then went through the directory survey and explained about the changes on that. Mr. Sasser said we will make the changes to the survey and those will be handed out to people at Smith or the gas stations and we will probably end up mailing them out. This will probably be a separate mailing. Mrs. Hartmann said we will get the survey added to the website as well and the email address for where they can send the surveys. Mrs. Minnear asked if this could be sent with our billing to save money and Mrs. Quinlan commented that the mayor thinks that people will not pay attention to it and throw it away.
Mrs. Manley then asked how we were going to differentiate between those who live within the city limits of Mossyrock and those who live outside of city limits. Mr. Sasser said we will take all the input we can get. Her suggestion was to add to the survey a question of how many years have you lived in the city of Mossyrock. She thinks it will capture all those who have lived here for years.

Mr. Mahitka commented that there is a big hole over there on Meadow Lane where the lift station was being worked on and asked when it was going to get fixed and Mr. Sasser said he would take care of it first thing in the morning.

Mr. Bellino motioned that we move forward with the Scope of the GMA and essential paperwork. Mrs. Quinlan seconded. Question called; motion passed.

VII
Adjournment - 7:00
Mrs. Quilan motioned to adjourn; Mr. Byrum seconded. Question called and passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Angeleetta Hartmann
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